Rabbi's Study
The Jewish Center
131 West 86 Street
New York 24, New York

May 2, 1969

Dear :

I feel rather guilty for writing this letter -- that is, not for writing it but for writing it so late -- and I hope you will be forgiving.

It occurred to me that you might not be completely aware of the strong moral support you have in the agony to which you are being subjected by the wild men surrounding you. Sometimes it is necessary to express the obvious, if only because someone in the thick of battle may not realize that he has friends -- many of them and loyal ones.

Let me tell you, therefore, not only on my own behalf, but also on behalf of many, many others, that we are genuinely sorry for the anguish that has been caused to you and your family, and that, even more, we admire you enormously for your spirit, your perseverance, and your plain American guts.

I wish I knew how I could be of help to you. I had been toying with the idea of drawing up some kind of petition, having it signed by like-minded people, and publicizing it. But I don't know how much good it would do you in the face of charges that you are a stooge of sinister circles in the United States who are trying to get Yeshiva University into Jerusalem through the back door. Whatever I can do for you, I certainly am anxious to, and await word from you. But whether or not there is any active assistance you desire, I do want you to know that we are with you -- Pollow.

Mindy joins me in warmest regards to you and your wife.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL/eg

bc. Max Stern Robbi Driving Greenberg